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RQBERTSON BARRACKS REDEVELOPMENT

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE HEARING - Darwin 16 th April 2008.

I wish to bring to the attention of the Pubilc Works Committee the effect the proposed
redevelopment of Robertson Barracks will have on the residents of Knuckey Lagoon and
in particular those who live on Farrar and Brandt Roads.

When Robertson Barracks were being planned and constructed it was the common view
that the vast majority of those who would work at Robertson Barracks would live in
Palmerston and that they would commute via Thorngate Rd from Palmerston.

This expectation did not eventuate. The current situation is that a great number of those
who work on the base live in Darwin and the Northern Suburbs and choose to commute
via the residential roads of Knuckey Lagoon.

The choice to short cut through the residential area rather than travel via McMillans Rd
and Stevens Rd saves approximately 1km travel and perhaps 2 minutes - but this
impacts greatly on the quality of life of residents living on Brandt and Farrar Rd.

The problem of increasing traffic has been brought to the attention of the Army, NT
Govt., Lichfield Shire and Polititions of all persuasions over the past 4 - 5 years.

The most recent outcome of all these representations has been a press release from
Dave Tolner MP that the previous Federal Govt. committed $375,000 towards addressing
the traffic issue. I understand that the NT Govt. and Lichfield Shire were also willing to
contribute a similar amount.

The proposal was to realign Campbell Rd so that it was more attractive for commuters to
use McMillans arterial road and Stevens Rd rather than the residential Brandt and Farrar
Rds.

My view is that it is unreasonable to continue to develop the base in a manner that will
increase vehicle traffic through the residential area of Knuckey Lagoon.

Robertson Barracks is already one of the largest commuter traffic generators and it is
quite extraordinary that the planners have ignored the effect this has on the nearby rural
residential area of Knuckey Lagoon.

That the traffic effect on Knuckey Laggon residents has been totally ignored is clearly
demonstrated at Clause 92 of the Army Submission, where it is inferred that all traffic
enters and leaves the base via the Thorngate Rd entrance directly to the Stuart Hwy.

The proposed increase of 400 personnel, of which 75% are expected to live off base,
could result in a further increase of 200 - 300 vehicles, morning and afternoon, through






